## **EXHIBIT A**

## HESCHEL CHRONOLOGY OF EVENTS AND MEETINGS

December 2004 – Heschel representatives meet with City staff and advises City regarding progress of revised Draft EIR (DEIR) to be completed in Spring 2005.

May 2, 2005 – Meeting with Heschel representatives and City staff to explain changes to project and DEIR which was completed and circulated in April 2005.

May 18, 2005 – **Special City Council meeting**. Council discussion on staff's and City Attorney's comment letters on DEIR. Council needed additional time to review comment letters and directed City staff to meet with County staff and with Heschel representatives. City Council continued discussion to June 8 Council meeting.

May 25, 2005 – County Regional Planning Commission meeting – first public hearing. Jim Thorsen and Mike Kamino attend Regional Planning Commission (RPC) meeting and present City staff's comments on the DEIR, including concerns about traffic impacts and mitigation measures and the lack of consultation with City staff in preparation of the DEIR. Staff requests time to continue dialogue with County staff and Heschel representatives. RPC continues public hearing to June 15 due to lack of time.

May 31, 2005 – Meeting with Heschel representatives, County Public Works and Planning staff, and City staff to discuss traffic and access issues.

June 8, 2005 - Meeting with Heschel representatives, Old Agoura HOA, and City staff.

June 8, 2005 – **City Council meeting**. Council directs staff to prepare letter to County Regional Planning Commission conveying the following:

- Continue RPC meeting until City staff, County staff, and applicant can meet to further discuss and resolve important technical matters, especially traffic.
- City Council opposes the project due to deficiencies in the DEIR.
- Letters prepared by the Director of Planning & Community Development and the City Attorney reflect the Council position regarding adequacy of the DEIR.

June 15, 2005 – County Regional Planning Commission meeting – second public hearing. Mayor Corridori, Mike Kamino, and Allison Cook attend and present the City Council's position as expressed at its June 8 meeting. RPC continues public hearing to September 7 to provide sufficient time to address issues and to allow time for additional consultation and coordination with County staff, City staff, and applicant.

June 29, 2005 – Meeting with Heschel representatives, County Public Works and Planning staff, and City staff to discuss traffic and access issues.

July 13, 2005 – Meeting with Heschel representatives, County Planning staff, and City staff to discuss CEQA issues.

July 21, 2005 – Meeting with Heschel representatives, County Public Works and Planning staff, and City staff to discuss traffic and access issues.

August 11, 2005 – City staff meets with County staff (Public Works, Planning, County Counsel, County Supervisor's deputy) to discuss traffic mitigation measures, access, and DEIR.

August 24, 2005 – Scheduled City Council meeting.

September 7, 2005 – Scheduled continued Regional Planning Commission public hearing.